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November 1, 2017 
 

Member Assignments   
 

Greeters 

Please Arrive by 11:50 a.m. 

11/8 – Lauren Kramer 

11/15 – Joe Morgan & Mary Ann Porinchak 

11/22 – Heather Sahli & Dave Smith 

 

Mobile Meals 
11/10 – Pat Miller & Dave Taylor 

11/17 – Dan Rowland & Cleo Royster 

 

Fellowship 2.0 

11/8 – Scott Lewis 

11/15 – Dan Rowland 

11/22 – Dave Smith 

 

Invocation 

11/8 – Dave Jenkins 

11/15 – Dan Rowland 

11/22 – Denise May 

 

Magazine Report 

December – Darlene Mink-Crouse 

January, 2018 – Diane Sauer 

ROTARY NOTES 
A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming 

Speakers 
 

 

Nov. 8 

Retired U.S. 
Navy Lt. Bruce 

Billie – 
Veteran’s Day 

Program 
 

Nov. 15 
Paulette 

Eddington –  
Warren Family 

Fitness 
 
 

Nov. 22 

Ashley Dietz –  
OSU Extension 
Services & 4-H 

Programs 
 

Nov. 29 
Karen 

Kilpatrick – 
Warren City 

Schools Title I 
Services & 
Dictionary 
Giveaway 
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Mr. Charles Lincoln Wood 

(AKA Ken LaPolla) joined  

The Rotary Club of  

Warren for fellowship on 

November 1, 1918.  Mr. 

Wood advocated for 

forming an organization in 

Warren dedicated to 

developing young men’s 

minds and bodies through 

Bible study and exercise. 

 

It seems that in 1844,  

George Williams organized 

the Young Men’s 

Christian Association 

(YMCA), a refuge of 

Bible study and prayer for young men seeking escape from the hazards  

of life on the streets.  Years later, in 1851, retired Boston Sea   

Captain Thomas Valentine Sullivan, working as a marine missionary, 

noticed a similar need to create a safe “home away from home” for 

sailors and merchants.  The first railroad YMCA was organized in  

Cleveland, Ohio in 1872, and in 1903, the YMCA created an industrial 

department to work with railroad workers, miners, and lumbermen, and  

to assist immigrants.   

 

In 1891, in Springfield, Massachusetts, a YMCA Training School 

director, Dr. Luther Gulick, gave physical education instructor, James 

Naismeth two weeks to come up with an indoor winter game to 

challenge a class of future Y directors.  Naismith hung peach baskets 

on the bottom of a second level running track and taught the men his 

new game – basketball!  Another YMCA instructor, William Morgan, 

thought basketball was too strenuous for businessmen, so he blended 

elements of basketball, tennis, and handball, and called his invention 

“mintonette”.  In 1896, the name “volley ball” was first used to     

describe the back and manner in which the ball flew over the net.                                

In answer to a YMCA campaign to teach every man and boy in North  
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Of the things 
we think, say 

or do: 
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
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                        America to swim, George Corsan arrived at the Detroit YMCA in 

1909.  He used       1909.  He used radical methods to teach swimming:  group lessons 

and lessons            and lessons on land as a confidence builder.  One year later, 25 

African American     African American YMCAs were built in 23 cities as a result of a                    

2018, as part of ou  challenge grant program announced by Sears Roebuck founder, Julius 

Rosenwald             Rosenwald.  The Ys included clean, safe dorm rooms and eating  

Facilities            facilities, which were a boon to African American travelers, 

E                     especially servicemen, in a segregated and discriminatory era. 

                       

                       In addition to innovations started through the YMCAs, Mr. 

Wood reported tha Wood reported that in Battle Creek, Michigan, a doctor is 

                       having success with health reform by introducing health diets 

                       in response to the recent Spanish Flu epidemic.  Dr. Kellogg’s 

pa                     patients are using water enemas, drinking three to four quarts 

                       of water or juice each day, and mixing fiber into foods to  

                       promote elimination of the problem.  Hot baths and hot blanket  

                      packs are being used to treat fevers and relieve pain, along 

with                  with cold compresses to treat headaches. 

 

                       Mr. Wood is now challenging the Rotary Club of Warren to be 

                       instrumental in bringing innovative health reform, including 

                       establishment of a YMCA, to the Warren area! 

 

                       Along with Mr. Wood, the Rotary Club of Warren welcomed 

Dominic               Dominic Mararri’s guest, John Brown. 

 

 

 

  

 

  

                                 

facilities 

 The next meeting  

 

      In January, 2018, as part of our Centennial Celebration, 

a                      a series of proclamations will be obtained from area dignitaries 

and                    and presented to our Club.  If any member has ideas about  

  Eastwood Mall      who to approach for these proclamations, contact Andy 

Bednar.                    We would like to invite former Rotarians to our Centennial     

Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 

 
President 

Chris Shape 
 

Vice-President 
Diane Sauer 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Andy Bednar 

Jim Ditch 
Cindy 

Matheson 
Teri Surin  

 

 

Contact Us At: 

 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 

P.O. Box 68 

Warren, OH 

44482 

 

 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 

 

If you have 

suggestions or 

comments 

regarding our 

newsletter, or 

if you would 

like to become 

a sponsor, 

please contact: 

Judy Masaki 
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                    ,  Gala.  Please forward contact information for any individuals 

with                  with whom you are acquainted to Andy Bednar. 

                         If you have any items pertaining to the history of our 

                      Club for our virtual museum, contact Andy Bednar or Christine 

Cope                 Cope so that a photo shoot can be arranged. 

                           Please submit the name of your favorite charity to Venita 

Collins               Collins by 12/31/17 as part of our Club’s 100 Good Deeds.  A 

contribution         contribution of $100 will be given to your nono-profit 

                      organization of choice.  A form is available for your submission.  

T                     There is no cost involved for Rotarians; simply recommend your 

favorite charity    favorite charity! 

                           Don’t forget to pick up your Centennial Pin from Venita 

Collins               Collins if you haven’t yet done so, and proudly wear it!! 

                           Mark your calendar and plan to attend our Centennial 

                      Celebration on Saturday, January 27, 2018 at the Avalon Inn!! 

                      Tickets are now available for purchase at the cost of $50 per 

                      person.  Checks can be made payable to the Rotary Club of 

                      Warren.  Tickets must be pre-purchased, and only two people 

                      can be listed on the RSVP card – see Andy Bednar for 

additional           additional RSVP cards.  There will be assigned tables, with eight 

                      to ten individuals per table.  If you would like someone to 

receive              receive an invitation, please forward their contact information 

to                    to Andy Bednar.  The event is black tie optional, and 

entertainment will  entertainment will be provided by a string quartet in cooperation 

                      with the Warren Philharmonic Orchestra. 

                           200 Reverse Raffle tickets are now available for purchase 

at $100             at $100 a piece.  Cash, check, or credit cards will be 

accepted.           accepted.  Stubs and money should be submitted only to Diane 

                      Sauer.  Cheryl Oblinger will process credit card payments and 

pro                   provide you with a receipt to give to Diane in exchange for your 

                      tickets.  You may pick your own numbers, as long as they are 

still                  still available.  IN ORDER TO HELP FUND OUR 100 GOOD 

DEEDS              DEEDS, EVERY WARREN ROTARIAN IS ENCOURAGED TO  

                      PURCHASE A RAFFLE TICKET!  A $1,500 grand prize will be 

awarded at the G  awarded at the Gala; winner need not be present.  Early bird 

drawings             drawings will be held on the Wednesday after Thanksgiving and 

                      the Wednesday after Christmas  A complete listing of Reverse 

Raffle               Raffle Rules can be found on the Rotary Club of Warren’s 

                      website. 
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                              Monday, January 29, 2018 is the Rotary Club of Warren’s                                      

                                 actual anniversary.  As a result, for that week only, our Club 

                     meeting will be held on Monday at Noon, and our regular 

Wednesday        Wednesday meeting on 1/31/18 will be cancelled.  The venue for 

                     our Monday, January 29, 2018 meeting will be announced at a 

later date          later date. 

 

 

                                 WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

                                 Upcoming Meetings – The next Rotary Club of Warren Board 

of Direct           of Directors meeting will be held on Thursday, November 16th. 

                     Stay tuned for the location.  Directors should contact their 

                     committee chairpersons for reports. 

                     Want Make-Ups?? – Anyone who wants a make-up for 

attending           attending a committee meeting, helping out with events, or 

                      attending another Rotary Club meeting needs to provide 

documentation      proof of attendance to Judy Masaki in order to be awarded 

credit.              credit.  

                     Chocolate & Dessert Festival -   Mike Bollas provided a 

preliminary         preliminary report on our 13th annual festival.  Gross income was 

                     $11,232.  Estimated expenses amounted to $2,007, leaving us 

with                 with an estimated net income of $9,000.  Special thanks to 

Michael Surin      Michael Surin for setting up chairs, Nick Verina, John Campolito, 

and                  and Carla and Marilyn’s daughters for helping to man tables.  

Mike                 Mike also recognized his co-chair, Teri Surin for all of her 

hard                 hard work.  Congratulations on another successful event!! 

                      Dictionary Day – is November 8th!!  The distribution schedule 

is as                 is as follows:  8:45 a.m. – McGuffey School; 9:45 a.m. – 

Jefferson           Jefferson; 10:30 a.m. – Willard; and 11:30 a.m. – Lincoln.  

Ted                  Ted Stazak is in charge of the day’s logistics.  Anyone 

interested           interested in helping to distribute dictionaries to the Warren 

                      City School students should contact Chris Shape as soon as 

possible.             possible. 

                      The Veteran’s Day Parade – is coming up on November 11th!  

The                  Plant 100 Trees Project – 30 to 40 volunteers are needed 
for                   for this project, which will take place in mid-April.  
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                                                                            MAGAZINE REPORT 

 

                                                                   Robin Patton presented  

                                                              Club members and guests 

with a                                                       with a summary of articles 

                                                              found in the November issue 

of                                                            of The Rotarian.  “World 

                                                              Roundup: Rotary Projects 

                                                              Around the Globe” features 

                                                              Rotarians fabricating sand 

pit                                                           pit diggers for children’s play 

in                                                            in New Zealand, recycling 

                                                              Plastics in Argentina, and 

prompting                                                   prompting court officials to 

                      grant identification papers to villagers in Madagascar, easing 

their ac             their access to education and voting privileges.  However, Robin 

                      was most impressed with the Rotary Club of Cebu in the 

Phillipines           Philippines.  They stepped up to fund operations for about 60 

                     children with heart disease.  More than 2,000 runners 

participated        participated in the Rotary Corporate Triathalon to raise money 

for                  for this gift of life! 

                           The Rotary Club of Fair Oaks, California started a 

“Honeymooners G  “Honeymooners Group” for new members, where they share 

ideas,               ideas, questions, and concerns during their first two years as  

                      Rotarians.  This gives them, not only a place to learn about 

Rotary               Rotary, but also a way to have fellowship and fun.  You can 

read                 read about how this helped to increase their Club membership in  

                      “Club Innovation”. 

                           Finally, following devastating earthquakes, citizens were  

                      abandonning rural communities in Italy.  Rotarians began meeting 

with                  with members of these communities to see what they needed 

most                 most.  They created a task force for disaster aid and 

supported           supported civil protection activities.  They also drew on their 

                      members’ expertise to help the communities rebound 

                      economically and stop emigration.  Learn about this landmark 
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                       initiative in “Italy’s Disappearing Villages”. 

 

 

                           THE UNITED WAY OF TRUMBULL COUNTY 

 

                           Ginny Pasha brings positive 

                         energy and leadership to the 

                         community as CEO of The 

                         United Way of Trumbull  

                         County.  At our November 

                         1st meeting, Club members                                                  

                           described The United Way as 

a caring and comp       a caring and compassionate 

                           community sponsor, and Ginny 

                           indicated that, with qualities 

                           such as these, like Rotary, 

                           United Way also follows the 

                           Four Way Test.   

This  

                           Like Rotary, the local United 

                           Way is responsible to a                       

                           worldwide organization that  

                           defines their footprint – a  

                           focus on income, education, and health.  As a result, they work 

with                      with community partners to help families become financially self- 

                           sufficient.  They connect people with healthcare services.  They 

work to                  work to improve early childhood education and help students achieve 

                           academic success.  They fund agencies which are able to efficiently 

                           and effectively deliver programs to address these focus areas in a  

                           fiscally sound way. 

 

                           However, the impact of The Trumbull County United Way goes 

beyond                   beyond the guidelines mentioned above.  Why?  Ginny explained 

that 18%                that 18% of our county’s residents live in poverty, and another 28% 

                          can be described as “the working poor” or those whose wages are 

simply                    simply not enough.  For this reason, The United Way of Trumbull 
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   County also invests in programs that support basic needs, such 

as food,              as food, shelter, and emergency services. 

 

                       Another targeted impact area of United Way is the Reading 

Grea                  Great by 8 Literacy Initiative.  This initiative includes three 

                       programs designed to increase the number of children reading 

at grade             at grade level by third grade, with emphasis on low income 

families.             families.  More than 6,000 students spanning 14 rural and 

suburban             suburban school districts in Trumbull County have been reached 

                       by these programs. 

 

                       8-10% of students at Harding High School are also able to 

                       access personal care items and food on a daily basis thanks to 

United Way          United Way.  The Raider Pantry provides for these basic 

needs that           needs for children from poverty stricken or low income 

families.             In addition, students who are trying to transition from school 

to                    to work use the pantry as work experience.  Ginny encouraged 

                       our members to consider holding a food or personal care drive 

                       to assist in supplying the pantry. 

 

                       The United Way has served our community for 94 years.  They 

are                   are a model of non-profit excellence, helping all who reside in 

                       Trumbull County.                   

       

                       

 

                                              TRIPLE JACKPOT                                                                                                                                              

                                                  

 

 

 

     This week, the Grand Jackpot was $784.  

                                  Congratulations to Daily Winner, Bob Hoy!!  
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                                                 HAPPY BUCKS 

                                            
                          

                      *** Bob Hoy is a happy winner!  He also said United Way is 

near and            near and dear to his heart. 

                      *** John Zimomra celebrated another birthday last week.  

Wishing              Wishing you many more, John! 

                     *** Dallas Woodall saluted Ginny Pasha for her enthusiastic and 

                     compassionate leadership. 

                     *** Chris Shape offered a Happy Buck in honor of his friend, 

                     Ginny Pasha, and of course, for his Steelers! 

                     *** Kim Straniak gave a shout out for more Bell Ringers.  She  

                     needs to fill two more time slots for our Salvation Army 

challenge           challenge against the Kiwanis. 

                     *** Christine Cope donated a Happy Buck in honor of Ginny Pasha 

and                 and Rotary. 

                     *** Bob Faulkner offered a Happy Buck in honor of Ginny Pasha… 

                     He said they go way back. 

                     

  

         

                                 

 

  

                                              

 

 

 

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 

 



 

 

onl 
 

 

                                                 

                          

 

                         

                                                                                                                                      
 

                                                              

                                                                

 

                              

 

 

 

      

 

                                    

  

 

 

  

 

 

   

                              
                                                                   
                          

 

                            

 

                                      

                                      

                                              
                                         

                             

                                                

                                                                             



 

 

onl 
 

                                                              

                                                                

 

                          

                       

 

                            

                            

 

 

 

 

 

                            

 

           

                        

                                 

      

                        

                

                                        

                        

                            
                             

 

                    

                            
      

 

 

                                                           

                              



 

 

onl 
 

         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                     

 

 

 

          
 

                             

 

                            
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

onl 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


